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My research focuses on the Webb County drug court and is geared toward uncovering best practices for

Hispanic drug court participants. Drug courts are designed to provide nonviolent, drug-involved offenders

with drug and related treatment in lieu of incarceration or other punishment with the hope that treatment

will reduce or eliminate future recidivism and substance abuse. A great deal of research on drug courts

reveals that they are effective at reducing recidivism and drug use for participants and that participants

perceive these courts favorably, but very little of this research focuses on Hispanic drug court

participants. To date, my research has revealed that Webb County drug court participants, who are largely

Hispanic, have mostly positive perceptions of the court and one of the aspects of the court they perceive

most positively is the ability to speak Spanish directly with the drug court judge when they want or need

to. This finding may not be very surprising to us here in Laredo, but it is unique among research on drug

court participants' perceptions of the court. I believe the opportunity to speak Spanish directly with the

judge is a potential best practice for those courts with a majority of Hispanic participants. Right now, that

includes the courts in Webb and Cameron counties in Texas as well as at least three drug courts in

California. As the demographic makeup of the United States continues to change, it is very likely that

more drug courts will come to serve a majority of Hispanic participants and knowing the best practices

for this group can help to make drug courts more effective and meet their goals of reducing recidivism

and drug use for all participants.
